Hays County Master Naturalists Newsletter

February, 2002

Dear Fellow Master Naturalists:

Next Meeting: Thursday, February 28, 2002
6:30 Potluck Dinner

7:15 Program: John Dougherty will discuss his olive tree
plantation *

8:15 Business Meeting

For those of you who missed the January meeting, the members present voted to
adopt the name Hays County Master Naturalists to avoid potential confusion with
other chapters. Therefore, members should use this name when referring to our
organization.

Please keep a record of your volunteer and advanced training hours. Velma Hasty has
moved out of the county, so just record your hours and we will let you know where to
send them.

Chapter dues of $12.00 are due now for 2002. The deadline for payment is March 31 to
remain a voting member of the chapter. Checks can be mailed to Alice Johnson at 2650
Rolling Oak Drive, San Marcos, TX 78666-5023. Or better yet, bring them to the
February meeting in person.

Planning ahead: Chapter meetings are the fourth Thursday of the month. Next
meeting will be March 28th.

Sincerely,

Winifred Simon, secretary

shirwin@wimberley-tx.com
847-0973

* 1 Hour Advanced Training Credit



Dear Fellow Master Naturalists:

Hope everyone had a great winter break. Those of you who did not attend the annual Master
Gardener - Master Naturalist Christmas potluck missed a good chance to enjoy some great food
and socialize with like-minded neighbors. Might as well go ahead and pencil in the 2002 party
now.

But here we are in January with some excellent programs coming up. On Thursday, January
24, the speaker will be (barring any emergencies) Gary Wagerman of Texas Parks & Wildlife
and will cover their White-winged Dove Program.

Thursday, January 24

6:30 - Pot luck dinner
7:15 - program: White-winged Doves
8:15 - business meeting: installation of new officers

The February meeting will be on the 28th, and the tentative speaker is Jack Dougherty, who
will discuss his olive tree plantation.

Don't forget that the programs count as one hour of advanced training. Speaking of which, this
is good time to turn in your volunteer and advanced training hours for 2001 if you have not
already done so. This information is very important for maintaining your qualifications and
for giving the state coordinator an accurate picture of just how much we are doing here in Hays
County.

Send your information to Velma Hasty - velma®hasty.org - so she can keep current. If
you do not know what information you need to include, please contact her or me.

Rachel Ann Williams Bauer has been appointed the new Hays County Agricultural Extension
Agent and will assume the job on January 16th. She has been the Bastrop County Agricultural
Agent since June 1995 and had previously worked as an assistant agent in Comal County for
three years. Join me in welcoming her to Hays County.

Sincerely,

Winifred Simon, secretary elect
shirwin@wimberley-tx.com
847-0973



